
 

 

 

 

 

 

6th ANNUAL FUN DAY 
SUNDAY 29TH JUNE 11.30am – 4.45pm 

 
Come and join in the Fun. It’s free for you and your dog(s) to get in, you just pay for the activities you 

want to participate in: 

Fun Dog Show (Judging starts at Midday) 
Novelty Classes with Trophy & Prize for 1

st
 Place (Rosettes to 5

th
 Place) in 12 classes 

Entries prior to June 20
th

 are £1 per dog per class. After June 20
th

 and on the day (subject to space being 

available) entries will be £2 per dog per class. Please contact Elizabeth Morris on 07939 189917 to enter. 

 

Fun Obstacle Competition (Opens at 1pm) 
Trophy and Prize for the 1

st
 Place in each of three competence categories (Rosettes to 5

th
 Place) –  

Beginners, Intermediate & Advanced. Up to a maximum of 5 attempts at the course at £1 per go. 

 

Rally,O (Opens at 1pm) 
There will be a trophy and prize for the winner in each of three categories (Rosettes to 5

th
 Place) –  

Beginners, Improvers & Intermediate. Up to a maximum of 5 attempts at the course at £1 per go. 

Rally,O is off lead obedience heelwork, following station boards around a set course. 

 

Raffle 
1

st
 Prize – Doggy Hamper worth over £90! Plus 4 other great prizes. Tickets just £1 each 

 

Tombola 
Prizes galore! Tickets are 50p each or 5 for £2. Numbers ending in 0 or 5 win a prize 

 

Plant Sale 
Individually priced. If you have any plants to donate please ring Barbara Endersby on 07711 654570 

 

Guess the Number of Treats in the Jar 
Win a jar full of doggy treats worth approx £10. Have as many guesses as you like at 20p a guess! 

 

Refreshments 
Hot & cold drinks, scones, cakes, crisps etc will be on sale in the marquees throughout the afternoon 

 
 

This year, the Club will be splitting profits on the day between  
Canine Partners, Hearing Dogs for Deaf People & Wimbledon Greyhound Welfare.   
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Annual General Meeting 
 

 
FRIDAY 23RD MAY 
 
Thanks to those Club members who made the effort to attend the meeting and who unanimously 
voted for the re-election of all the retiring committee members and officers. 
 
The following were voted to continue on the committee for a further year: - 
 
Committee Officers      Committee Members 
Chairperson – Carol Jamieson    Barbara Endersby 
Secretary – Elizabeth Morris     Denise Jeffries 
Treasurer – Lynn Gibney    Cliff Mott 
        Mike Whitehead 
 
Lynn Gibney presented the accounts for 2013: 
 
The Club started the year with £13,234.73 and by 31st December 2013 we had a closing balance of    
£16, 502.31 i.e £3,267.58 up on the beginning of the year. 
 
Income for 2013 was £14,448.50. This was approx. 40% increase on 2012 - due to an increased number 
of obedience classes and therefore membership numbers were also up. Plus the income from agility 
classes, sale & sponsorship of Calendars and the sale of K9 bridles and other associated Kennel Club 
tags, rosettes etc 
Events income was up as the Club proudly offered First Aid Seminars and an “Understanding Your Dog 
Seminar” by Carolyn Monteith. 
 
Expenditure for 2013 was £11,184.41 – again, an increase of approx. 40% on 2012 due partly to the 
purchase of replacement agility equipment plus repairs (totalling nearly £2500); the usual gas bottles 
to keep the barn warm in winter for obedience classes and the purchase of the Kennel Club tags & 
rosettes. The Club also paid for its own website to be built and launched (with great success). The cost 
of the Club mobile phone was reduced despite being on a better package, and the insurance premium 
was also down slightly. 
The Club is also continuing its commitment to charity having donated £1,142 throughout 2013 to 
Canine Partners and Hearing Dogs for Deaf People. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



KENNEL CLUB GOOD CITIZENS AWARDS 

Congratulations to the following dogs and handlers that have passed the Kennel Club Good Citizens Awards 
since our last Newsletter. 

 Puppy Foundation June 2014 
 

 
Barney       Sarah Coxon 
Rosco        Elaine Holmes 
Harli           John Goddard 
Dexter        Jason Williams 
Yogi           Richard Steel 
Bailey        Carla Collins 
Ralph         Ashleigh Corsi & 
                  Gary Tomkins 

   

 

 

 

 

 
Bronze (June 2014) 

 
 

Millie           Ken Russell 
Lulu             Nadine Waghorn 
Bertie          Carol Green 
Lola            Joyce Holley 
Dobby        Joanna Brandon 

  
Silver (May 2014) 

 
 

Luther         Claire Wildman 
Ted             Georgia Courtney 
Luna           Cynthia Noakes 
Woody        Mick & Megan Bright 

  
Gold (June 2014) 

 
 

Eddie         Richard Clark 
Stanley      Michelle Downs 
Fletcher     Kaye Connor 
Skie           Hache Gilder 

 



May Recall Workshops a Great Success (Despite the Weather)! 
 

The 2nd part of the May Recall Workshop was held in 

Mary & Mervyn’s garden as usual, but owners and dogs 

faced torrential rain! (Hence the photo indoors 

afterwards!). But despite this, all the owners learnt 

more techniques on how to get their dogs back, and to 

be more interesting when taking their dogs for walks. 
 

 
The planned Part III – The Great Outdoors at Bedfont Lakes on 7th June had to be postponed –due to 

inclement weather. But it went ahead on the Sunday morning instead and at the end of the hour 

everyone felt more confident and everyone went home with the right dog (always a bonus)! Trainers are 

on hand with long lines, tasty treats and help and advice for anyone struggling to get their dog to show 

interest. The Great Outdoors session builds on Parts 1 & 2 by taking the dogs to a much larger area 

where they will also interact not just with dogs in the group, but with dogs who happen to be at the 

park. A great test to see if the dogs really are paying attention to their owners. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
(Playing the Recall Relay Game at Bedfont Lakes) 

 

Agility News 
 CM2B Competition 29.5.14 

 

 

1st Place: - Arthur handled by Jo Millward 

2nd Place: - Calvin handled by Lynn Gibney 

3rd Place: - Suzie Q handled by Suzanne Louis 

4th Place: - Douggie handled by Bernie Downs 



NEW IN JULY 
 

Club Members were disappointed when Cliff could no longer run the twice monthly Gold Plus 

classes due to his commitments teaching agility. They didn’t want their dogs to miss out on the 

Fun sessions so they have got together and from Thursday 10th July the Club will be offering 

Fun And Games With Your Dog from 8.30 – 9.30 on the 2nd and 4th Thursdays of the month. 

We tried to come up with a memorable acronym, but F.A.G.W.Y.D didn’t really cut it (can’t 

imagine why!), so instead, we are calling it  
 

“HAPPY HOUR” 
 

And just like “Happy Hour” in the pub, the classes are half price (well nearly – we couldn’t be 

doing with all the 50ps so classes will be £3 per dog). 
 

The Classes are open to anyone whose dog has passed bronze and who wants to have a bit of 

fun, learning things outside the Kennel Club Good Citizen curriculum that will be taught by the 

club members to each other. Trainers will be present but not necessarily teaching – anyone 

who has a trick they can teach others, or who can share something the others will find 

interesting and fun is welcome to join in. 
 

It will be a great opportunity for dogs (and owners) of all ages and abilities to get together, 

share knowledge, learn something new, increase the relationship bond between dog and owner 

and HAVE FUN!. The dogs MUST have a good wait, and MUST be sociable. Any dog not 

deemed to be suitable for the classes will not be able to participate. 
 

Each month, we will let you know what the planned sessions will include and if you are able to 

get along you pay your £3, and if you’re not there, you don’t pay. There is no obligation to go to 

each class as different things will be done each time – so you don’t need to worry about 

catching up. 
 

Session 1 - Thursday 10th July8.30 – 9.30pm: - Marion & Barbara leading 
¶ A simple Rally,O course designed especially for those new to this off lead obedience following 

instructions on station boards placed around the barn – but if you’re a first timer, you can 

keep your dog on the lead!  

¶ Leg weaves – teaching your dog to weave in and out of your legs – stationary to start with, 

progressing to weaving while you walk. Probably best if the ladies wear trousers! 

¶ Stop the Dog – teaching your dog to stop on command at a specific point either coming 

towards you or going away from you. 

Session 2 - Thursday 24th July 8.30 – 9.30pm: - Marion & Barbara leading 

¶ Search and find – teaching your dog the elements of Scent work. How to scent, what to scent, 

when to scent. Every dog has a nose, so every dog can be taught to search and find by scent. 

¶ Heelwork – brushing up on the heelwork commands. What works, what doesn’t work, How to 

keep your dog close by your heel. 



HOW SMART IS YOUR DOG?? 
 

 

Continuing with this month’s test to see how clever your dog is.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
NB: Your dog should enjoy carrying out these exercises as it will think you are playing, rather 

than testing it. 

If your dog should show signs of distress or becomes agitated, stop the exercise immediately. 

Keep track of your dog’s score by noting the number next to how your dog performed. 
 



COOKING FOR YOUR DOG 
 

If you want to give your dog a change from his/her ordinary diet why not try cooking some 

healthy treats. Each newsletter, we’ll feature a different treat or meal for your dog. 

 

This month: - 

Rice Crackers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
3 small courgettes 

300g (11 oz.) cooked short grain rice 

200g (7 oz.) quark 

1 egg 

200g (7 oz.) whole wheat flour  

 

Finely grate the courgettes. Mix them with the rice, quark and egg, and then 

gradually work in the flour. 

 

Pre heat the oven to 200ºC (400º F). Line a large shallow baking tray with 

greaseproof paper. 

  

On a floured surface, roll out the dough to about 2cm (¾ inch) thick and cut it into 

4cm (1½ inch) squares. Place the squares on the baking tray and bake for 40 minutes. 

Then turn off the heat and let the crackers dry out overnight in the oven. Store in 

a paper or linen bag. The crackers will keep for about 2 weeks.  
 

 



Did you know? 
 

 

Did You Know that by becoming a Member of Dogs Trust among the benefits you will receive 

3rd party insurance for your dog - up to £1,000,000 per claim if your dog causes damage or 

injury to another person, their property – or their pets (NB there is an excess of £200) 
 

In this current climate of people suing other people for just about anything, it is worth bearing in mind that if 

your dog causes damage or injury to someone else – whether or not it was intentional – you could be liable for 

a claim against you. Many people have health insurance for their dogs, which will usually have 3
rd

 Party 

liability insurance with it. However, if you take on an elderly rescue dog, or just don’t have health insurance 

for your dog, it is certainly worth considering becoming a member of Dogs Trust just to be covered by their 

3
rd

 Party insurance. 

 

Becoming a member costs £25 per year (or £12.50 if you’re over 60) and as well as the 3
rd

 party insurance, 

you also receive unlimited access to Vetfone
TM  

– a 24 hour emergency advice service from veterinary 

professionals; a Canine Care Card which is a guarantee that Dogs Trust will take care of your dog should 

anything happen to you (and if you haven’t already made other arrangements); and Wag! Magazine three 

times a year. Plus of course you'll be helping Dogs Trust give a second chance of happiness to more than 

16,000 dogs a year! 

With five dogs in our household ranging in age from 14 years old to just 2 years old, the older dogs are not 

eligible for health insurance anyway, so trying to find a way to insure them for 3
rd

 party damage was a worry. 

But by becoming a member of Dogs Trust, for just £25 for the year, all five dogs are covered for 3
rd

 party 

liability. They are even covered if I am away or our dog walker or a friend is walking them. As I am the 

member, it is my dog(s) that are covered, so if an incident occurs while someone else is walking them, I am 

still covered. And I don’t think you could find similar 3
rd

 party liability insurance for 5 dogs for just £25 per 

year. 

For more information, check out the Dogs Trust website at www.dogstrust.org.uk/giving/membership 

DO YOU KNOW HOW TO CONTACT THE LOCAL DOG WARDEN?? 
For reasons best known to only themselves, 

Spelthorne Council no longer have an in-house 

Dog Warden on duty during office hours. If you 

find a stray dog or need to report an incident, 

you are supposed to ring the council offices on 

01784 446251 (environmental health 

department) and they will contact the Pest 

Controller who covers Spelthorne and London. 

However, the Council do have an out of hours Pest Controller called Paul Clements (and his 

partner Nikki) who can be contacted on 07886 498003. Although they are only supposed to 

act as Dog warden for Spelthorne after business hours, if you are having problems getting the 

council to respond to your request, ring Paul and Nikki and they will follow up for you. 

http://www.dogstrust.org.uk/giving/membership
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://www.altham.com/assets/images/Dog_Warden_.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.altham.com/html/work_cartoons.html&h=227&w=356&sz=30&tbnid=IRwr5Q0lFvgQJM:&tbnh=73&tbnw=114&prev=/search?q=dog+warden+pictures&tbm=isch&tbo=u&zoom=1&q=dog+warden+pictures&usg=__w3D9CJpnoqwiK2YR56xn3pV9tJA=&docid=0qdMihfvU1bblM&sa=X&ei=r5x2UZ6uFsLZPOebgLgE&sqi=2&ved=0CF0Q9QEwDg&dur=717

